

## Town of Milford BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY P.O. BOX 644

## MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

> Thomas Morelli Commissioner

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

## MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES

## December 19, 2017

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Rudy Lioce - Chairman
Richard Cenedella - Commissioner
Thomas Morelli - Commissioner
John Mainini - Superintendent
Steve Landry - Tata & Howard
Bob Poxon-Guerriere & Halnon, Inc.
Kevin Rudden-Town Crier
John Consigli-Administrative Assistant

The Bills and Payroll were signed by the Board.

A motion to approve the November 7, 2017 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to have the next Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on January 23, 2018 in Room 14 at 6:00 P.M., seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to accept Site Development Plans for Volta Oil at 111 Cedar Street provided that Frames & Manhole covers meet Sewer Department Standards and the Sewer Department does onsite inspections when any installation of Sewer Lines, Manholes, & Pump Station, as well as, everything related to Sewer are installed, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Mainini informed the Board that the Sewer Department will be placing six Companies that have Industrial Wastewater Permits on a plan to have the six renew all at once with five year permits. The renewal will take place on the same date, rather than have the individual companies come in piecemeal at different times. Mr. Morelli made a

motion to have the Industrial Permits renew all at once, every five years, and be sent out altogether, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve an Amended Site Plan for 145 West Street as it has no effect on Town Sewer and send a letter to Milford Planning Board, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Bob Poxon addressed Bear Hill Village, Sewer Review. It was discussed that adjustments had to be made to the pump station, manholes, wet well, & ductile iron sewer pipes. He is working from the Tata & Howard, Sewer Review letter of recommendations dated 12/5/2017 to get everything in order. Specifically, he is working on generator size for both pumps. He is working to get the pump station up to Sewer Department specifications. He assured the Board that the use of ductile iron and wet wells will be resolved and manholes will be at the correct levels. Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve the Project, pending that, changes are done to the pump station to meet our requirements & they use ductile iron pipes from manhole to manhole where depth is more than ten feet and send a letter to Milford Planning Board, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

The Board briefly discussed Tata & Howard's letter of Notification of Out of Scope Work for the Milford Sludge Handling Facility dated 12/5/2017. The Board received more information from Mr. Landry, and will review everything at the next Board Meeting in January 2018.

In other business, the RBC unit has been fixed and is running.

The new John Deere Loader will be delivered on 12/20/2017.

Mr. Mainini visited the Milford Water Company due to the numerous amount of problems associated with the Dilla Street Pump Station and found that the MWC was dumping an estimated 25,000 gallons of water daily into the Sewer System unknown to the Milford Wastewater Treatment Plant. The Water Company stopped this practice instantly upon notification from Mr. Mainini which had been going on for the past three years. The Dilla Street Pump Station had been overwhelmed due to the excessive water.

At 6:45, Mr. Morelli made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant